
 

 

 

 

 
 

Port land Lace  Socie ty  

Officers 
President:  

Beverly Davis 
32697 S Meridian Rd 
Woodburn, OR 97071 
503-634-2540 
jandbdavis@earthlink.com 
 

Vice President: 

Jackie Nissen  
3121 Juniper Dr 
Newberg, OR 97132 
503-538-8407 
jackienissen@comcast.net 
 

Demos:  

Sherri Campbell  
930 NW Natio Parkway K3 
Portland, OR 97209 
971-271-7664 
scamptat@yahoo.com 
 
Secretary: 

Shelley Hammer 
7795 SW 140th Ave 
Beaverton, OR 97008 
503-913-5255 
shellscpht@gmail.com 
 

Treasurer:  

Pauline Zietz 
24012 NE 132nd Ave 
Battleground,  WA 98604 
360-666-1536 
zlacelady@gmail.com 
 

Librarian:                       

Beverly Davis 
32697 S Meridian Rd 
Woodburn, OR 97071 
503-634-2540 
jandbdavis@earthlink.com 
 
Newsletter Editor: 

Jean Reeves 
1359 S Ginger Ct 
Cornelius, OR 97113 
503-359-5785 
bjeanr@frontier.com 
 

WEB: 

Kathy Hensel 

Kathyhensel@yahoo.com 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS  

Our meetings are the 1st Thurs. of the month, 10:00-12:00, at the Sellwood Community Center  
located on the corner of 15th and Spokane St. in  Sellwood. 

ROSEGROUND  

Est.1971                                Visit  o ur Website:  www. portla ndl acesociety.com       Dec 201 5/Ja n 2 016  

ROSEGROUND 
Est.1971                               Visit our Website:  www.portlandlacesociety.com       Dec 2015/Jan 2016 

Details for Calendar Items: 
Mondays  - Lace at Lynda Libby’s from 10:00 am to Noon. 
2nd Mon of the month  -  Newberg  (and Friends) meet from 7:00 - 9:00 PM.  Check the Calendar for 
Place. 
2nd Sat of the month -  Willamette Heritage Center  Mill building 2nd Floor Open Space 10 am to 
noon. 
3rd Sat of the Month  -  Oregon Trail Lacemakers of Eugene meeting is 10:00 am to 1:00 pm  

Nov 28 Sat  Oregon Country Lacemakers 

 30 Mon Lace at Lynda Libby’s 

Dec 3 Thu Portland Lace Society  -  Christmas Pot Luck 

 7 Mon Lace at Lynda Libby’s 

 9 Wed DEMO  -  Daimler Corp—Swan Island—3 to 6 pm 

 12 Sat DEMO - Willamette Heritage at the Mill 

 14 Mon  Lace at Lynda Libby’s       Newberg & Friends at Opal’s 

 19 Sat Oregon Trail Lacemakers 

 20 Sun DEMO  -  Magic at the Mill in Salem     5:30 to 8:00 pm 

 21 Mon Lynda Libby 

 26 Sat Oregon Country Lacemakers  and  Leftovers at Shirley’s 

 28 Mon Lace at Lynda Libby’s 

2016 1 Fri HAPPY NEW YEAR! 

Jan 4 Mon Lace at Lynda Libby’s 

 7 Thu Portland Lace Society Meeting 

 9 Sat DEMO - Willamette Heritage at the Mill 

 11  Mon Lace at Lynda Libby’s     Newberg & Friends at Jackie’s 

 16 Sat Oregon Trail Lacemakers 

 18 Mon Lace at Lynda Libby’s 

 25 Mon Lace at Lynda Libby’s 

 30 Sat Oregon Country Lacemakers 

Feb 1 Mon Lace at Lynda Libby’s 

 4 Thu Portland Lace Society 

 8 Mon Lace at Lynda Libby’s       Newberg & Friends    TBD 

 13 Sat DEMO - Willamette Heritage at the Mill 

   Newsletter items for next edition due before 15th of the month 

Looking Ahead:  2016 
  
Apr 2-4   -  Idrija Lace with Allie Marguccio at home of Pauline Zietz  
Oct 2016  -  Class with Elizabeth Peterson  Type of Lace and Dates  TBD 
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October 1st Meeting was short just to go over the plans 
for Saturday’s Lace Day. 
 

Minutes—November 5, 2015 
 
Meeting was called to order by President Beverly Davis 
with 14 in attendance.  Minutes were approved as print-
ed. 
 
Treasurer’s report was given and approved. 
Total Equity is $44,681.07 with $4,175.88 in checking 
and $39,474.54 in the Money Market Account.  From 
Lace Day the Straw-Draw made $81.42, Raffle $129, 
and consignments $478. 
 
Lynda Libby had further information on the Name Tag 
options.  $12 for a magnetic one, $11 for the pin, $3 for 
holes to be drilled.  We discussed several options and 
combinations and Lynda will get more information for 
next meeting.   
 
We discussed several options for reimbursement of the 
host for classes.  It was decided that instead of an 
itemized list of expenses, the host would get their class 
for free.  If there are any unusual expenses, they are 
welcome to keep receipts and get reimbursed for 
those. 
 
DEMO Opportunities—German International School 
November 21-22.  10-5 Saturday and 10-2 on Sunday. 
 
Snowflakes at Sellwood Dec.  5 & 6.  Starts at 10 am. 
 
Alice’s display opens at the Latimer Textile Museum in 
Tillamook on November 8th.  We are welcome to come 
and demo lace from noon to 4:00 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
Jean Reeves for Shelley Hammer. 
 
========================================= 
 
Kim Davis asked that we pass along this information. 
 
I am teaching at an event called Braids, Bands, & Be-
yond in your area next summer.  There will be two bob-
bin lace instructors there.  I will do a wire lace class 
and a presentation on early bobbin lace.  Junko 
Samejima has many years of experience and will teach 
a new approach to torchon lace designed to create 
complex geometric designs with a reduced number of 
bobbins. 
 
Conference is July 24-30, 2016 in Tacoma, WA on the 
campus of the University of Puget Sound.   For further 
details, check Braids 2016 Facebook page, or contact - 
Giovanna Imperia; giovannaimperia@mac.om or 
- Robyn Spady; robyn@spadystudios.com 
 
Kim Davis   

Alice’s display at the Latimer Textile Center in Tillamook.   
This display will be there until Jan. 2 of 2016.  It is well worth 
the trip.  There is so much to see.  I took a few pictures but it 
is just  so exciting to be there and walk through all that lace! 

Alice working on last 

tablecloth block. 
What a holiday table! 

Fancy pillows and lace. 
 

Lace hangs from 
way up high all 
around. 



  Don’t forget that the December meeting 
is a potluck.  Bring goodies and make 
lace.  What fun!  
========================================= 
 

Leftovers at Shirley’s  -  The day after 
Christmas tradition of leftovers at Shirley’s is 
happening again this year. 
 
Our regular McMinnville meeting is on that 
day as well.  Alice will open up a little after 
9:00 am and when the group is gathered and 
all agree, it will adjourn and you will come to 
Shirley’s instead of lunch at the Sage.  We 
will do our leftovers and then settle in to 
make more lace until you decide to go home 
that afternoon.   If it is closer to just go to 
Shirley’s instead of McMinnville (that would 
be me) then you can go to Shirley’s.  No ear-
lier than 10:00 am. 
================================== 
 
The last 2015 Twist and Cross Pattern Maga-
zine is here.  I’ll be distributing at the Decem-
ber meeting. 
 
I need to know how many of you are going to 
subscribe for next year.  Maybe some of you 
are interested for next year that have not 
done it before?  When we get a final count, 
I’ll ask for the quote.  The subscriptions are 
the same price, but postage varies.  It is 
cheaper as a group mailing. 
================================== 
 
This is annual dues time.  $20 to me please.  
No need to fill out the form if nothing has 
changed, just let me know all is the same.  I 
want all dues by next meeting so I can do the 
Roster by February. 
Thanks, 
Jean 
———————————————————— 

 
 
Knitted Spanish 
Bobbin Cozies.   
See the owl? 

DEMO Opportunities:   
Contact Sherri Campbell 971-271-7664 or 
Shirley McDaniel 503-662-3538. 
 
2015 
Dec   9 -   Daimler at Swan Island   3-6 pm 
Dec 12  -    Willamette Heritage Center at the Mill 
  10am to noon 
Dec 20  -  Magic at the Mill  -  Starts at 5:30 pm 
2016 
Jan   9  -  Willamette Heritage Center at the Mill 
  10am to noon 
 
Remember—every 2nd Saturday at the mill 10 am to noon is 
an opportunity to share our lace addiction. 
——————————————————————————-- 

 
WEB SITE -  portlandlacesociety.com 
Any questions, pictures of your work etc. can be 
sent to Kathy Hensel for posting.   
        kathyhensel@yahoo.com 
 
Be sure to check our web page and please con-
tribute finished items for the Gallery.  We want 
a variety of items to show the world what we do. 
 
Look for the Lace History that Alice so kindly gave 
us to put up on our History Page.  
 
==============================================  
  

 
I just recently 
got a project 
finished off of 
one of my pil-
lows.   

The “Spirals” 
pattern was in 
the pattern 
book we got 
at OIDFA in 
Australia in 
2014.  It was 
designed by 
the teacher 
that I took a 

class from, Olwyn Scott.  It was a fun one to do. 

Lynda  
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Our October Tatting Class was a big success.  We had a great time with a very good teacher.  No 
beginners in this class.  Jessica had a great lesson planned and we learned new stuff every day. 
 
We all liked the beads and rhinestones so you will see lots of glitter in our projects.  Seen around 
Jackie’s house   —  Opal and Sherri hard at work. 
 

 
 
 
Jessica and 
Jan getting it 
all figured 
out. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
. 

Pauline got her sparkle down the middle of her bracelet. 
   
Sandy got her x’s and o;s just 
right.  It was handy having a 
bead store owner there.  She 
took our orders and delivered 
on the 2nd day.   
 

 

Beverly is working hard at this.  
Here are her projects  — 

 
 
 
 
 

Karolyn has her bling going! 
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PORTLAND LACE SOCIETY 
   

MEMBERSHIP FORM  -  Dues run from January 1st to December 31st 
Dues = $20 Annual  

PLEASE return this form with your payment:  _____ New _____ Renewal 
 

NAME: ___________________________________________________  PHONE: ____________________ 
 
ADDRESS: ________________________________________________  E-MAIL: ____________________ 
 
__________________________________________________________  Send Payment to: 
           Jean Reeves 
__________________________________________________________   1359 S. Ginger Ct 
            Cornelius, OR 97113 
Newsletter choice: 
 
Delivered by e-mail _____  Snail mail _____  Both _____ 
 
Dues paid at Lace Day will extend through the next year until December of 2015 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Thanks to Jackie for hosting.  We all 
had a great time. 
You can see the beginning of Jackie’s 
purse on the chair arm.  
 
Here is the completed item.  Holds a 
cell phone and has a shoulder strap.  
Add a credit card and driver’s license 
and she is good to go.   
 
Somehow Kathy Hensel and I didn’t 
get in front of a camera but we were 
there.  Jean 
 
================== 
 
 
Seen at Flock and Fi-
ber—The caped crusad-
ers!  If you get cold out 
there, just buy something 
warm a cozy. 
 
Maybe I’ll leave my coat 
at home next year. 
 
 
 
 

 
Reminder—please pay dues by January meeting.  Thanks, Jean 



TO: 

Jean Reeves 
1359 S Ginger Ct 
Cornelius, OR 97113 

National Stand at OIDFA Ljubljana: 
 
Betty McDonald has graciously consented for us to blow up her bobbin lace rendition of Van 
Gogh’s “Starry Night” to mural size. My plan is to then suspend stars from above in the skyline. I 
had wanted all the OIDFA USA members to make either a flat or dimensional star, but after 
looking into the logistics of transporting 192 dimensional stars from the US to Ljubljana, I have 
decided it is best to have everyone make flat stars and I will iron them into 3d shape at the con-
vention center before hanging them. 
 
- Please choose one of the colors from the painting to make your star; any of the shades of blue 

or yellow/orange. - Any size - Flat - Any Material - Any technique. It really would be great if absolutely every US OIDFA 
member would make a star; it will be a great tribute to Betty’s wonderful bobbin lace interpretation. - Deadline for sub-
mission of finished lace is March 1, 2015. 
 
If you cannot find your e-mail regarding the stars—let me know and I can get you the submission form.  We should prob-
ably put them all together and send one packet of stars.  Plan to have them completed by the February meeting at Sell-
wood, unless you come to McMinnville the last Saturday of the month.  We will collect them all at that time and send 
them off. 
 
Jean 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                                        
 


